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NOTICE OF RESTRICTION 

 

Registrant:  Denise Neil, 93-692 

Effective Date:  July 22, 2025 

On July 22, 2025, the Complaints Authorization Committee (CAC) of the College of Pharmacy of 
Newfoundland and Labrador (CPNL) issued a decision stating that it is of the opinion that there 
are reasonable grounds to believe that Denise Neil, registration number 93-692, has engaged in 
conduct deserving of sanction pursuant to Complaint File 2024-179-93-692. The CAC instructed 
the Registrar & CEO of CPNL to refer the complaint to the CPNL disciplinary panel for a hearing. 

Under the authority of section 38(8) of the Pharmacy Act, 2024, the CAC has restricted Ms. Neil’s 
practice pending the final outcome of the disciplinary hearing. The restrictions are as follows: 

a. Ms. Neil must limit her practice to circumstances in which she is directly supervised by 
another pharmacist registered with CPNL and approved by CPNL to act in that 
supervisory capacity; 

b. Prior to practicing, Ms. Neil must provide any pharmacist who will be acting in a 
supervisory capacity to her practice and the pharmacist-in-charge at that pharmacy (if 
different) with a copy of the CAC’s Decision and the associated Investigation Report, and 
the supervisor must be approved by CPNL in a manner to be determined by the Registrar 
& CEO or a designate; 

c. Ms. Neil must not act as pharmacist-in-charge or in a preceptor role. 

Notice of the date of the hearing will be provided in advance of the hearing. Details of the 
complaint will be available at the hearing. 
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